Meeting of the GC Policy Committee 

Tuesday, March 25, 2008; 12:00pm – 2:00 pm

Room 203, Graduate Student Center

Present:   Catherine Dauvergne, Barbara Evans, Darrin Lehman, Lindsey Lipovsky (minutes), Jenny Phelps, Susan Porter, Cindy Prescott, John Shapiro (for Deb Butler), Jim Thompson (Chair), Joyce Tom.
Regrets:  Hugh Brock, Helen Burt, Greg Dipple, Daniel Granot, Donald Mavinic, Edward Putnins, Mahesh Upadhyaya.


1. Adoption of Agenda


Motion: That the agenda be approved.



Barbara Evans


Cindy Prescott










Carried.

2. Minutes of  last meeting (January 22, 2008)

3. Business Arising

a) CAP Program
The CAP Program has been approved by Senate.

4. New Business 

a) Bursaries for graduate students

Jim Thompson will be meeting with Brian Silzer on April 15th to discuss this.  Hopefully we will be able to make some recommendations and change the policies.  In the next Policy Committee meeting, we will discuss a policy stating that all full time graduate students in the Faculty of Graduate Studies should be eligible for bursaries.

The University of Toronto and McGill University have bursary programs for Graduate Students.  First-year students are not eligible.  We assumed that this is based on the fact that when graduate programs accept students, all fundings are already in place.  After students enter the program, emergency may arise; bursaries are intended to help students in those situations.  Also, part time students are not eligible.  Other institutions such as University of Alberta, Simon Fraser University, University of Victoria, University of Toronto and McGill University use the same criteria. 
b) Student activities noted on transcript
Jim will also discuss with Brian student activities being noted on transcripts.  The activities would have to be evidence based and include a descriptor.  Having activites noted on the transcript instead of just in a c.v. is better because the information will have been verified.  Barbara Evans suggested that what a descriptor of what a student’s program is actually about would be useful as well.  

c) UBC Parchments

Should the specialization be noted on the degree parchment? For example, ‘Masters of Science’ vs. ‘Masters of Science in Chemistry’.  We need to aim for internal consistency within graduate programs at UBC.
Check with students to see what they would prefer the parchment to say.

d) Joint PhD with other universities
Barbara explained that this is the way of the future for top research universities.  The student’s research project is designed in consultation and collaboration between two research groups in two participating institutions.  The students spend a minimum of one year in each institution and must meet the program requirements at both institutions.  The defense is overseen and carried out by both institutions but the students receive one degree (recognized by the two institutions).  Only a small number of students are expected to participate in the joint degree program.

Susan Porter questioned the rationale for adding a residency requirement for a joint degree program.  Barbara explained that it solidifies the collaboration between the two institutions and gives the student the value of experiencing studies at both institutions.  How would residency be defined?  Jim explained that, at the University of Alberta, residency could be considered the time that you spend working with researchers from a particular institution.  Susan thought that it might be helpful if we have examples of residency and see how it could be defined if the student was not doing research right on the campus.  The residency requirement could also be negotiable between the two institutions.

Jenny Phelps noted that some countries do not call their doctoral degree a Ph.D. and wondered how, in this case, would you keep it from looking like two separate degrees.  At UBC, precedence has been set for the M.Eng. degree in Mechatronics Design.  UBC students will be awarded an M.Eng. degree while National University of Singapore students will be awarded an M.Sc..  The parchment has a clause stating that the degree had been conferred by the University of British Columbia in collaboration with the National University of Singapore.

John Shapiro asked how a joint degree would fit with the number of seats at the University.  Barbara explained that, normally, the student would be enrolled at a ‘home university’ and would pay fees at the home university.

e)  GES after 2008

John Hepburn and David Farrar agreed that the GES funding would be distributed according to the current formula which is calculated from successes in the Tri-Council and UGF scholarships.
Currently the GES only goes to programs that are administered by the Faculty of Graduate Studies; graduate programs that are administered by the disciplinary Faculties are not eligible for this award as outlined in the Senate document for optional transfer of professional graduate programs.

f) Plagarism
How prevalent is plagiarism?  Are students aware of what it means?  What practices are there to prevent it and how do Faculties and graduate programs handle it when it does occur?

Barbara believes that it should be part of orientation and the graduate handbook.  There are cultural differences and we need to let students know UBC’s view on plagiarism.  We should also work it into our supervisor manuals.

Perhaps students need to see examples and be taught about plagiarism and what the penalties are and why they are in place.  It could be taught in the form of an online course.  Barbara mentioned that U21 has a course like this.  Catherine Dauvergne said that Law does a lot of education on plagiarism, especially with international students.

What are other universities’ policies on plagiarism?
5. Adjournment of the meeting

Motion:  To adjourn the meeting.

Catherine Dauvergne

Susan Porter







Carried.

6. Next meeting:  April 29, 2008;  Room TBA, Graduate Student Centre

